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Minutes Neighborhood Council 3 (NC3) 

Thursday, October 5, 2017 

Riverview Elementary School - Music Room 

 

Call to Order: Terry Thompson, Chair called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm 

Council Members Present: Andrea Dean, Kathleen Gessaman 

Council Member Absent:  Cyndi Baker, Jana Cooper 

Unfinished Business 

Minutes of the September 7th meeting were approved as presented. 

Committee Reports: 

City Commission - No report 
Planning Board - no report 
Police Advisory - No report 
School Board - No report 
Communication with residents - None 
Neighborhood Watch - No report 
Other - Terry reported on the new commercial project being developed by J&K Property Management 
and Exit JK Realty at the Twilight Center. The project does not require approval by the City Commission 
since the former project (foundation for Boston Pizza) in that space already had been. It only requires 
review by the Design Review Board. Terry also reported on the Shelter In Place Training held at the Great 
Harvest Springs Church on September 21st. There were about a dozen residents in attendance. The 
discussion was based around preparing your home for a disaster, and how emergencies are handled in 
general in conjunction with the City, County, MAFB, MANG etc. Dave Nordel would like to conduct 
another training for NC3 in the spring. 

 
Calumet Report - Joe Dauner, Environmental Manager, reported that on September 14 there was a release on the 
river of less than a gallon. The materials were collected which did not contain any hyper carbons. The material 
was sent to the waste water treatment as per protocol. 

 
 
New Business 
 
Community Policing: Officer Donny Gerhart provided a report on neighborhood crimes. Residential and 
Commercial burglaries were up which is of concern. His report included the following statistics: 
Abandon vehicles: 11; Accident - injury: 6; Accident - no injuries: 24; Assault: 6; Auto theft: 4; Burglary 
Commercial: 3; Burglary Residential: 5; DUI: 2; Narcotics: 4; Robbery: 1; Suspicious: 37; Theft: 139 (primarily due 
to Walmart); Traffic speeding: 116; Vandalism: 12; Wanted: 18. The DET Team is proactively enforcing speed 
around schools and 10th Avenue South. Crime has increased in the City due to increased Meth use. 
 
Traffic: Andrew Finch was scheduled to present but did not show. He will be rescheduled for the November 
meeting. 
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Petitions and Communications 
  
Neighborhood Concerns: None 
Other Business 
 
Council of Councils meeting - Tuesday, October 24th. No one had any suggested topics. 
 
Three students from CMR were in attendance as part of a class requirement. They asked various questions of the 
council and Officer Gerhart for their class notes. 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:28 pm 
 
Next meeting November 2, 2017 (Terry Thompson and Cyndi Baker will be absent so Andrea Dean will chair the 
meeting.) 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by Terry Thompson, Chair 

 

 


